FINAL

Westport Finance Committee (Fincom)

Meeting Minutes

Virtual Meeting-Remote Participation

May 4, 2021
Present:
Karen Raus (KAR), Hugh Morton (HM), Cindy Brown (CB), Thomas Schmitt (TS), Gary Carreiro (GC), Charles “Buzzy” Baron (BB), Kevin Rioux (KR), Bob McCarthy (BM)

Absent:
Tracy Priestner (TP)

Also Present:
Terry Provencal (TA), Tim King (TK)

GC opened the meeting at 7:00 p.m. 

GC read the following:
Under MGL Chapter 30A, section 20(f) – Meeting being recorded. Pursuant to Governor Baker’s March 12, 2020 Order Suspending Certain Provisions of the Open Meeting Law, G.L. c. 30A, §18, and the Governor’s March 15, 2020 Order imposing strict limitations on the number of people that may gather in one place, this meeting of the Westport Finance Committee is being conducted via remote participation. No in-person attendance of members of the public will be permitted, but every effort will be made to ensure that the public can adequately access the proceedings as provided for in the Order.

A reminder that persons who would like to listen to or view this meeting while in progress may do so by following the remote links: https:// meet.google.com/gjz-wxvr-kda dial in to this number: +1 531-600-8110‬ PIN: 686 937 183#
Minutes:
3/30 was presented for approval.  KR motioned to approve.  TS seconded.  BM abstained.  The remaining roll call votes were unanimous in favor.
FY22 Annual Town Meeting:



Article 6:
This is for capital projects approved by the CIPC.  TS had two issues which was that $100k for cruisers could be moved to fiber optic and change fiber optic to $65k free cash and $200k cable.  KAR asked if CIPC considered another use for the extra $100k.  TS said that did and suggested use it for copiers.  HM motioned and BM seconded to approve with $150k for copiers subject to CIPc approval.  Roll call vote was unanimous in favor.


Article 30:
Jim Whitin, Planning Board, and Jim Hartnett, Town Planner, were in attendance to speak on this article.  The article is to fund the design of a sewer/water line in North Westport.  Mr. Whitin said it would be around $350k for the engineering plan which covers Route 6 from Fall River line to Route 88.  The idea is to eventually continue it to the Dartmouth line.  He feels this will help with the nitrogen and pollution problems in that area.  Rob Daylor was in attendance and he said this would be to produce contract documents to put the project out to bid for federal infrastructure monies.  This would create a shovel ready project.  There may be funding through the American Recovery Act.  GC feels that the Clean Water Trust would be another source of funding.  BM feels that the area they are currently looking at is all wetlands and undevelopable.  Mr. Daylor said there are lots in the Science and Technology district that can be developed if they had sewer.  TA stated the whole project could be paid by users same as the current waterline.  KAR stated that Westport was slated for $1.6 million for infrastructure from the American Recovery Act.  HM motioned and BB seconded to recommend with conventional borrowing.  The roll call vote was unanimous in favor.


Article 7:
Other CIPC items not requiring free cash.  KR motioned and TS seconded to recommend.  Roll call vote was unanimous in favor.


Article 12:
To set the budget for Community Television.  CB motioned and HM seconded to recommend.  Roll call vote was unanimous in favor.


Article 14:
Is to reauthorize the revolving accounts.  HM motioned and KR seconded to recommend.  Roll call vote was unanimous in favor.


Article 13:
This is to create a new energy revolving account.  TK said this is to capture the rebates from energy projects in order to do more energy products.  He set the cap spending at $200k.  KAR felt we need this money elsewhere.  The first motion to not recommend failed 4-3.  A motion was then made by BM and seconded by HM to hold off for more information.  The roll call vote was unanimous in favor.


Article 15:
This article is to approve the Community Preservation Committee's projects for FY22.  KR motioned and KAR seconded to recommend.  HM abstained from the vote.  The remaining roll call vote was unanimous in favor.


Article 18:
This article was presented by the Assessors and is to accept a MGL that allows certain veteran exemptions on property owned by a trust that they are a beneficiary of.  BB motioned and HM seconded to recommend.  The roll call vote was unanimous in favor.


Article 19:
This article was sponsored by the Assessors to accept a MGL that allows them to commence tax classification July 1st.  BB said the advantage of ths existing legislation is to allow 6 extra months to capture new construction to add to the levy limit.  HM motioned and TS seconded to recommend.  The roll call vote was unanimous in favor.


Article 21-25:

This group of articles pertains to zoning by-law changes relating to marijuana facilities in town.  BB wants more information and for all parties to be in on the discussion.  TS said there is no consistency amongst towns.  He is looking for more information on restrictions and how the agreements are negotiated.  After much discussion, it was agreed to table to a future meeting awaiting more information.


Article 26:
This is strictly a zoning article and has no financial implication.  HM motioned to make no recommendation.  It was seconded by BM and the roll call vote was unanimous in favor.


Article 28:
This is to transfer monies in Fund 20 to use for septic betterment program.  Fund 20 currently has $141,620.21 as a balance.  Susan Brayton, Treasurer/Collector, said this is supposed to be at a 5% interest rate and for low income households only.  She also stated that the Treasurer sets the interest rate, not the BOH.  BM motioned and HM seconded to recommend.  The roll call vote was unanimous in favor.


Article 31:
This is to transfer the existing JR/SR High School from the school committee to the BOS.  HM questioned the maintenance and budget and that the school was still going to use if for the administration offices.  TK said the purpose is to get it out of the hands of the school committee and into the BOS so the BOS can determine what to do with the building once it is vacant.  GC asked about the HS reuse committee.  TK said the long term building committee has recommendations that they will be presenting to the BOS this year.  KAR would like more information.  KR motioned and KAR seconded to recommend.  The roll call vote was 5-2 in favor.


Article 32:
This is to transfer the new JR/Sr High School from the School Building Committee to the School Committee.  HM motioned to recommend.  KR seconded and the roll call vote was unanimous in favor.


Article 33:
This is to transfer the campground property from the BOS to the School Committee.  CB said she was unaware this was taking place as she is on the committee to determine what to do with the property and the committee has never met.  TK said all discussions of the property have dealt with the school using it so it was logical to transfer possession to the school committee.  HM motioned to recommend against this article.  BM seconded and the roll call vote was unanimous in favor.


Article 34:
This is to transfer monies from free cash to the stabilization account.  Since the budget is not final, it was decided to postpone this to another meeting.


Article 35:
This is to amend the Personnel By-laws.  Since there are no changes to be made to the by-laws at this time, this article will be passed over.


Article 36:
This is to accept Jo-Ann Way.  CB motioned to recommend and KR seconded.  The roll call vote was unanimous in favor.


Article 37:
This is to accept a land donation from the Brum Family.  This is by petition.  TK said these lots were acquired by the family to build and they never did.  They are not unbuildable.  BM said we need information about the land such as contamination, hazardous, wetland.  GC said we will invite someone from the Brum Family to speak at the next meeting.


Article 38:
This is to authorize a borrowing in anticipation of a grant to purchase land.  Allen Decker, Buzzards Bay Coalition, sent a presentation and spoke on this article.  The land is located off Meadowbrook Lane and includes Angeline Brook.  He stated this is to authorize the town to purchase the land if the grant is awarded.  This would be a reimbursable grant.  No town money would actually be spent.  HM motioned to recommend.  BM seconded and the roll call vote was unanimous in favor.

Liaison Reports:
None

FY22 Budget:

 Next meeting.
Revenues:
Next meeting.
Other:

Next meeting we will wrap up articles and work on the budget.
Adjournment and next meeting: There being no further business to come before this meeting, a motion to adjourn the meeting at 10:15 p.m. was made by KR and seconded by KAR and the roll call vote in favor was unanimous.  The next scheduled meeting will be on May 11th at 7:00 p.m. remotely due to the pandemic.  

Respectfully submitted,

Nicole J Pearsall, Recording Clerk

REFERNCE DOCUMENTS:
Annual Town Meeting Warrant

Allen Decker Handout


